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2005 BOARD MEMBERS 
 

President—Don Miller 
562-431-6494 
donfmiller@adelphia.net  
VP / Activities – Glenn Johnson 
714-528-0891 
sgj1942@adelphia.net 
Editors – Peter & Ana Hyland 
714-633-5797 
newsletter@ocmafca.org  
Merchandising Director- 
Jeremy Gaynor  
714-964-0072 
jgaynor@socal.rr.com 
Secretary –Doris Marshall 
310-378-5061 
DandD51@msn.com  
Special Events/ 
Pancake Breakfast - Peggy Nunes 
562-947-4224 Cell 562-397-8078 
Technical– Tom Endy 
714-897-5861 
tendy@socal.rr.com 
Treasurer – Diana Stewart 
949-458-8420 
dfs813@cox.net 
Immediate Past President 
Mel Collings-714-970-7194 
mtcollings@sbcglobal.net 

COMMITTEES 
ACCC Representative- 
Larry Conkol 714-535-1411 
Breakfast Committee- 
Terry Collings 714-970-7194 
mtcollings@sbcglobal.net 
Car of the Month / Programs- 
Glenn Johnson 714-528-0891 
sgj1942@adelphia.net 
Club Greeter-Kenny Dierken 
714-968-7149 
kdierken@socal.rr.com 
Election Chairperson- 
Kathie Mc Call 
714-633-0946 
dkmccall@socal.rr.com 
Historian-Dick Smith 
949-770-6847  
Scholarship--Dorothy Knox 
562-697-2545 
Knoxbox59@aol.com 
Raffle-Sharon Johnson 
714-528-0891 
sgj1942@adelphia.net  
Refreshments-Chris Foster 
562-987-2225 
Regional Representative- 
Bev Marsh 714-373-9769 
onebootscooter@yahoo.com 
Roster/Directory-Clay Willis 
claywillis@earthlink.net  
Sunshine & Sorrow- 
Jeanne Parrish 
714-999-0611 jprp60@aol.com 
Swap Meet- 
Larry and Gerry McKinney 
714-963-2724 
lgmcspeed@earthlink.net 
Web Master- 
Rick Peterson 
webmaster@ocmafca.org 
 

Assistant Web Master- 
Lew Lewis 
hglewis@cox.net 
Pancake Car Pictures Web Link-     
ModelAFordPancakeBreakfast.com 

Notes From Your P esiden   r t
Don Miller. . . 
 
November 2005  
President's Letter 
 
 
 
 
Greetings: 
 
 
The year 2005 is fast coming to a close and 
all I can say is that it has been a learning 
experience and hopefully next year will go a 
lot smoother. 
 
Have you sent in your 2006 dues yet? Many 
of you have and we hope that everyone will 
before the end of the year so we won’t have 
to follow up with those who haven’t paid. 
 
At the last board meeting a budget for 2006 
was passed that shows a profit of $645. It 
will be very important that we stick to this 
budget as I estimate that this year we could 
end up with a loss of $3,000 to $4,000. This 
is unacceptable and we cannot continue to 
spend without offsetting income. 
 
The Installation Banquet and Christmas 
Party is on Sunday December 11 which will 
be before our next meeting, which is on the 
3rd Thursday, so please come prepared to 
sign up and pay $35 (OUCH!) at the 
November meeting. I mistakenly thought 
that we subsidized $10 last year but I found 
out it was $20. We are only subsidizing $5 
this year and we can’t do anything about it 
now but we can certainly discuss how we 
will handle this next year. I guess we will 
find out how much Christmas spirit 
everyone has for this year. 
 
The program for the November meeting 
will be the “White Elephant Sale”.  This is a 
money- maker for the club, so bring stuff 
that others might want and remember  
“One persons junk is another’s treasure” 
Carl Erickson will again be our auctioneer. 
Bring lots of money so you can buy lots of 
treasures. 
 
We had a Pancake Breakfast meeting with a 
core group of people to decide a date for 
next year’s breakfast, which will be Sunday 

March 26, 2006. Mark Schwing will be taking a 
leadership roll at the next meeting that will be 
on Saturday, December 17 at 9:00 AM at Piet 
Dwingers home. 
 
The Pumpkin Tour turned out to be lots of 
fun. Some of us came with only a knife to carve 
the pumpkins while others came with all kinds 
of aids like patterns, extra parts, special tools, 
and would you believe, a power jig saw. The 
results were great and everyone went home 
happy with their carved pumpkin. 
 
LET'S KEEP DRIVING THOSE  
MODEL A's !!! 
 
 
 
 
Sunshine & Sorrow           
By Jeanne Parrish 
       
 Congratulations to member Doug Marsh and 
new wife, Gisele!  They were married on Sept. 
16th at Lake Tahoe.  They bought a home with 
a 1200 sq. ft. shop & office with two bays. 
Doug's dreams have come true...a wonderful 
wife, a new home, & a great big garage/shop 
for "Harriet"!  We all wish them many years of 
happiness. 
  
Warren Hogan continues to get a bit better 
everyday.  He has had a minor setback, but tells 
this reporter he is really on the mend.  Let's 
hope we see him very soon.  Warren, you better 
bring Catherine, too. She has been a great 
caregiver! 
  
It seems our Prez will be undergoing some hip 
surgery this month.  We wish you "Good  
Luck", Don & a very speedy recovery.    
 
                   This Month’s Cover 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Photo submitted by Red Sickman.  
More photos inside 
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Activity 
Schedule  

Glenn Johnson 
sgj1942@adelphia.net 

 (NOTE: * = UPDATED INFORMATION) 
 

Deadline for next Distributor is:  
November 30, 2005 

Type or write all articles and ads and e-mail to: 
newsletter@ocmafca.org   

Or mail to: 244 No. Goldenspur Way,  
Orange, CA 92869-4422 

 

NEXT MEETING DATE 
November 10, 2005   

 
November 3-6 (THURS-SUN) Rim of the 
World-Palm Springs Follies. Leave from The 
Villages of Orange mall-Sears parking lot on 
Thursday at 10:00 a.m. and return on Sunday. 
 
November 10 (THURS) White elephant sale at 
Club Meeting   Bring all your oldies and 
goodies!!!!! 
 
Nov 30-Dec 4 (WED-SUN) National MAFCA 
Banquet in Sacramento and mini Gold Country  
Tour. This will be a freeway and back roads tour. 
More details to follow soon.  
 
 
***December 11 (SUN) OCMAFCA Christmas 
Banquet.*** 
We will need to know who is coming and 
will collect the costs at the November 
meeting. Plan now for a great evening!!! 
 
**December 15 (THURS) Orange County 
Meeting (the 3rd Thursday)** 
 
Mar 26th   2006 (SUN) Orange County Model A 
Ford Pancake Breakfast---Details later but mark 
your calendars now and be sure to be there!!!!! 
 
July 12-25, 2006 MAFCA  NATIONAL 
CONVENTION to be held in Mansfield, MA (Nr 
Boston) For details see or call Sharon Johnson 
 

SWAP MEETS 

November 13 (SUN) LONG BEACH HI 
PERFORMANCE SWAP MEET at Veterans 
Stadium 
 
November 27 (SUN) LONG BEACH HI 
PERFORMANCE SWAP MEET at Veterans 
Stadium 
 
January 28 & 29, 2006 (SAT & SUN) TURLOCK 
40TH ANNUAL SWAP MEET at the Stanislaus 
County Fair Grounds. Sponsored by THE 
MODESTO AREA A’s  Flyer with directions at the 
next club meeting 
 

You are cordially invited to attend 
The 

Christmas Banquet of the 
Orange County Model A Ford Club 

Sunday, December 11, 2005 
6:30 p.m. 

Westridge Golf Club 
1400 S. La Habra Hills Drive 

La Habra  
Cost: $35.00 per person 

 
 
 
 
 



 Technical 2005 
     By Tom Endy 
 
November Seminar:  
The November seminar will be held at Glenn Johnson’s 
house on Saturday, November 12, starting at 8:30 A.M. 
The subject will be kingpin replacement. Kingpins will be 
replaced on a club member’s car. Jim Nichols will 
conduct the seminar. 
 
Aires Stainless steel water pipes: 
I have ordered another quantity of ten part number 
A8291 stainless steel water inlet pipes. The price is $12.00 
each. Eight were sold at the October meeting. There are 
two left and they will be available at the November 
general meeting. 
 
December Seminar: 
Due to a crowded calendar and holiday activities, there 
will be no technical seminar scheduled for December. 
 
Technical Tip: 
A fuel leak at either end of the fuel line on a Model A 
Ford is a common occurrence that is easily remedied. It 
should be understood that the threads on the fittings at 
either end do not seal off the fuel, and wrapping them 
with Teflon tape will not fix the leak. The ferrules on 
each end of the fuel line are what seals off the fuel. The 
ferrule is made of soft material and is designed to crush 
itself into the shape of the seat at the connection boss. 
After repeated removal of the fuel line connection the 
ferrule loses it’s shape and no longer provides a good seal. 
This is especially true when you install a different 
carburetor. It is difficult to replace the ferrule, as it will 
have become pressed onto the end of the fuel line. The 
remedy is to wrap Teflon tape around the ferrule. Make 
four wraps completely covering the ferrule, but be careful 
not to get any tape over the end of the fuel line. The 
Teflon tape will provide a very good seal to a worn 
ferrule. Don’t over tighten the fitting. I make it a practice 
to wrap both ends of the fuel line anytime I have 
removed it from the car. It is also a good ideal to leave 
the carburetor flange bolts loose until after you have 
tightened both fuel line fittings. This will ensure good 
alignment of the fuel line to the connection boss.☺ 
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Halloween at Johnson’s Haunted House 
Article & photos submitted by Sharon Johnson 

 
On Sunday, October 30 the ghosts and goblins were  
out in full array.  The Halloween Party was a great 
success.  If you want a good time, call, “Tiny Tim”  
aka John Graves.  He brought the house down when  
he walked in with his falsetto voice and ukulele.  We  
had Elvis impersonators, witches, nuns, convicts,  
Zorro, the Unibomber, cowboys, scary people with  
and without masks (right Gerry McKinney!!) and so  
many more costumes that I cannot even begin to try 
 to name them all.  The contest winners were: 
 
Best Woman’s  Costume:  Lynn Neal—She came as  
Carol Burnett’s version of Scarlett O’Hara complete  
with drapery rod through the shoulders. 
 
Best Man’s Costume:  Carl Roberts was a flasher, but 
when he opened his coat he was a skeleton. 
 
Best Couple’s Costumes: Diana Stewart and Bill  
Douglas.  He was Frankenstein and she was the Bride  
of Frankenstein.  They were spectacular!! 
 
Everyone brought great potluck dishes, snacks and 
desserts.  I doubt if anyone went home hungry.  It  
was such a nice night that we had people sitting on  
the patio, the garage and every room in the house. 
 
A séance was conducted in the upstairs bedroom.  We 
tried very hard to reach our “little ghost”, but I think  
all the scary costumes were too much for her.  We  
didn’t hear from her until the next night. 
 
Glenn and I want to thank everyone that came to the 
party and made it such a great success. 
 
We hope that everyone with pictures will please bring 
them to the club meeting or e-mail them to me at 
sgj1942@adelphia.net 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
(More Photos on Page 9) 



Orange County Model A Distributor Volume 45 #11 November 2005   Page 5    
 

OCMAFCA General Meeting 
October 13, 2005 
Submitted by Doris Marshall 
 
President Miller called the meeting to order at 7:40 P.M. 
Dale McCall led the flag salute. 
Guests announced by Kenny Dierken:  Bill Mezurie, 
Gary Dial, Charles Cohen, Jim Eliot, and Dennis 
Le Forge. 
The minutes from the September meeting were 
approved as printed in The Distributor. 
Treasurer, Diana Stewart, reviewed the financial 
report.  She stated Membership Dues, Palm Springs 
Follies, and other checks should be given to her. 
Approved Budget in the Board Meeting. There will be 
a $5.00 subsidy for the Banquet. 
Glenn Johnson gave thanks to everyone that helped 
during the Regional Meeting in Ontario.  He 
announced the Pumpkin Tour would be October 22nd. 
Halloween party will be October 30th at the home of 
Sharon and Glenn. 
The Follies will be November 4th, Friday, a matinee at 
1:30 P.M.  
The National Banquet will be held in Sacramento on 
Nov. 27-Dec 3rd.  National Director, George Fontaine 
has invited tourers to come by and have Danish and 
Coffee.   
The OCMAFCA annual Banquet will be held on Dec. 
11th.   
A tour to Massachusetts is being planned.  Some may 
go by train and home by Jet Blue.  Others will drive. 
Sharon would like $75.00 deposit if you want to join 
them on the train trip. 
Whittier Chapter, Tony, announced Desert Rim of the 
World in Palm Springs and invited everyone to join 
them.  Selling money tickets 11 for  $10.00 or $1.00 
each.  Banquet $35.00 plus $5.00 admittance fee.  Held 
at the Ramada Inn. There will be a raffle and a visit   to 
the Palm Springs Airport Museum during the tour.   
Glenn thanked Craig and Dan for the excellent hubley 
track. 
The Old Towne Preservation Association of the City of 
Orange is asking for cars to park in front of the seven 
houses on Saturday and Sunday as part of the Historic 
home Tour. Richard Parrish and Dale McCall 
volunteered.  Don said each one with a car would 
receive a free pass to view the homes.  Glenn also said 
he will be there. 
Tom Endy:  There will be a Technical Seminar at 
Terry Lucas’ home on wood graining.  Oct. 15th.  
10:00 a.m. There will be a seminar on king pins at 
Glenn Johnson’s home which Jim Nichols will be 
hosting. There will be no seminar in December.  The 
January Seminar will be on differential rebuilding.  
Watch for details. 

We may have a seminar on taking apart and putting 
together a Borg-Warner Overdrive in 2006. 
Tom announced the National Scholarship Fund benefits. 
Sunshine and Sorrow: Jeanne Parrish 
Warren Hogan recuperating from heart surgery.   
Sally Miller is recovering from hand surgery. 
Gwen Riggs is still getting along pretty good.  John 
takes such good care of her. 
Don Miller asked if anyone would be interested in 
taking over Merchandizing. Jeremy Gaynor has 
requested help as it is interfering with his studies.   
Editor:  Pete Hyland  Pete discussed the cost of color 
pictures on the cover.  May try to put the Distributor 
on the computer.   Sharon Johnson was able to down 
load the newsletter in about 12 minutes.  This would 
result in both lesser postage and printing costs.  Will 
advise when more information is available. Deadline 
for items is October 31st. 
Don announced that Pete and Ana would receive an 
award for their outstanding newsletter.  The award will 
be presented at the National Banquet in Sacramento. 
Terry Collings announced the monthly breakfast 
would be held at Mimi’s on 17th at the 55 freeway.  
October 27, at 8:30 a.m. 
Glenn announced sweatshirts available at a very 
reasonable price. They are from the Ontario meet. 
Lew Lewis:  Registration forms are on the web site. 
Bev Marsh:  So Ca Regional meeting on Saturday at 
10:00 a.m. 
Refreshments:  Chris Foster reported that Karen 
Gaynor and Ginger Stone both brought cup cakes. 
Gary and Joanne Discher won the Car of the Month 
award. 
Dick Smith presented the secretary the 
Distributors for 2004 that were missing from the 
records. He asked if anyone has any thing for the 
archives to please let him know. 
Charles Cohen stated he brought extra parts for the 
shoebox sale and all the proceeds will be given to the 
Club. 
Kathie McCall:  If you are interested in holding an 
office, or want to nominate someone, let her know.  
There will be a ballot for Member of the Year in the 
Distributor.  
President Miller:  Car show in Garden Grove Oct. 22nd. 
40-year-old wooden trailer 5x8 for sale. 
White elephant sale in November General Meeting. 
Glenn requested the Hard Luck Trophy be put in 
Vince’s front seat.  Glenn is making repairs on his car.  
Everyone approved. 
Board approved $500 for Scholarship to National 
Fund. 
Glenn: Los Alamitos air show.  Free:  10/23 Jets and 
more. 
Meeting adjourned 9:15 p.m.    



OCMAFC Military Veterans 
 

Jim Nichols U.S. Army 1955-1958 
 
At the age of 20, I entered the U.S. Army in August of 1955 on a “reserved for you” program, which allowed a person to 
receive the training of their choice after completing basic training. At Fort Ord, California, I was assigned to G Company of 
the 20th Infantry regiment of the 6th Army for my basic training.  I adjusted to basic training pretty fast plus the added 
benefit of firing all of the different weapons was really exciting. Making sharp shooter with the M1 Garand rifle was fairly 
easy, since I was on a shooting team for two years with the local police department in West Los Angeles before enlisting. 
 
After completing basic training and receiving a one-week leave I was on a flight to Fort Belvore, Virginia for my advance 
basic training in Engineering. Fort Belvore is located just south of Washington D.C. in the rolling hills of Virginia.  There I 
received training in many different fields of military Engineering. Upon graduating from the Engineering school, our class 
received orders transferring us to many different military installations. Three of us received orders to proceed to Fort 
Benning, Georgia by train the next day. The following day we left Virginia with lots of snow on the ground and woke up 
the next morning to red color dirt (clay) almost everywhere. Welcome to Georgia! 
 
My two traveling Engineering school companions wound up as truck drivers, while I ended up at the 3rd Infantry Division 
N.C.O. School of the 3rd Army. There I was put in charge of training aids, graphic designs, and drafting. In March of 1957 I 
decided to attend the U.S. Army Ranger School at Fort Benning.  After passing the entrance tests and successfully passing 
the three-month training course I graduated in August 1957. I applied for, and was accepted as, an instructor at the Ranger 
school to teach hand-to-hand combat, basic survival, and demolitions.   
 
While stationed at Fort Benning I met Joanne in September 1957.  We were married in January 1958 and after my 
enlistment was over in August 1958 moved to California where we have lived ever since. 
 
 

 
Jim Nichols 1955 
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NEW MEMBER 
Bill & Diane Mazurie 

  12171 Singing Wood Drive 
Santa Ana, CA 92705 

H (714) 838-8258 
Cell (714) 270-6128 

1929 Murray Town Sedan (Running) 
1930 Cabriolet (Restoration on hold) 

1931-Closed Cab P.U. (Missing 50% Body Parts) 
 

Glad to have you with us! 
 

NEW ADDRESS 
Doug and Gisele Marsh 
13640 San Antonio Dr. 
Atascadero, CA 93422 

 
NEW E-MAIL ADDRESS  

Dale & Kathie Mc Call 
dkmccall@socal.rr.com 

 
Join us for good food and good company... 

  

Fourth Thursday Breakfast Bunch 
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There will not be a brunch this month! 
 

Info: Terry Collings 714 970-7194 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HISTORIANS CORNER 
By Dick Smith 
 

This month I’d like to give all members the opportunity to 
contribute to the history of our club. The following lists 
are those issues your archives are missing. Please take the 
time to see if you may have a piece of missing club history. 
 
Bylaws  (Missing) 1980.   This issue shows the revision 
committee listed for 1980 on the last page. 
 
                           ARTICLE X 
 
          REVISION COMMITTEE   1980 
 
          Steve Balmer 
          Larry Boef 
          Jon Heiland 
          Glen Johnson 
          Richard Krist 
          Tom Matthey 
          Sheila Plotkin. 
 
Note:   1980 Revision Committee will be the last 
committee shown for this to be a 1980 missing revision. 
The purpose to have this copy is to show what bylaw 
changes were made to the previous 1972 revision. 
 

Rosters (Missing)  
These were 8 ½ X 11 type written.  1962, 1963, 1964  
This may be bound or type written sheets?   1978  
Bound rosters.  1986, 1987.  
Our archives have duplicates of many years if you have a 
collection with missing copies you would like to fill or 
trade. 
 

Distributors  (Missing)   
1962 Vol 1   #3 & 4. 
1963 Vol 2   #3 & 4. 
 Sept. 1966. 
 Aug. 1987. 
 ALL 2002. 
 ALL 2003. 

  As you can see, our collection is quite complete, with 
these listed exceptions. Some of the early issues may not 
have ever existed. If you were a member during these 
missing years, look to see if you have any of the listed 
ititems.  Thanks. 
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Good News!   
 
All of the incumbent club officers have agreed to serve 
again: 
President: Don Miller.   
Vice President (Activities): Glenn Johnson. 
Treasurer: Diana Stewart.  
Secretary: Doris Marshall.  
Technical Director: Tom Endy. 
Special Events: Peggy Nunes.   
The appointed positions of newsletter 
Editor will continue to be Peter Hyland.   
Merchandise Coordinator remains vacant. 
 
Please vote for Member of the Year:  Think of someone 
who exemplifies the Model A hobby and has been a 
staunch support and encouragement 
throughout the year. Many people come to mind of course 
and each person who is recommended will receive 
recognition. (See Ballot below) 
 
Past recipients of Member of the Year (partial list).   
2004 Don Miller. 
2003 Mel Çollings.  
2002 Tom Endy.   
2001 John & Gwen Riggs. 
2000 Dan Adelman.  
 
Ballot for Member of the Year will be available at the 
November club meeting, or you can mail your 
recommendation to me prior to December 1. 
 
Submitted by Kathie Mc Call:  Election Chair. 
 

Cut Here 
 

 

BALLOT 
Member of the Year 

 
 

MY CHOICE IS: ____________________ 
 

Please mail (or copy and bring to the next club 
meeting-Nov 10) to Kathie Mc Call 

588 Glenrose Drive  
Orange, CA92869 

 
 
 
 

 
Pumpkin Tour 

Submitted by Sharon Johnson. Photos on Page 9 
On Saturday, October 22nd, a group of enthusiastic Model 
A Pumpkin Carvers headed for a Pumpkin Patch in Yorba 
Linda and picked out the best pumpkins we could find for 
our Pumpkin Carving Contest. 
 
After careful inspection of all the pumpkins the patch had 
to offer we made our purchases.  Some hearty souls 
decided to try out the big slides they had set up for the 
“children”.  Kathie McCall had quite an adventure on the 
slide and pretty much convinced the rest of the group not 
to follow her example.   
 
We headed for our own “private park” in Placentia.  It was 
a small little park that Glenn had reserved just for our 
group.  We set up the food and decided to eat before we 
started carving our masterpieces.  As usual, the food was 
great and the company better. 
 
Some people are very competitive when it comes to 
Pumpkin Carving and they even bring props!!   
 
Our contest winners were: 
Pete and Trish Cruz, Fran Earhart & Dale McCall 
 
Everyone that came had a great time and we plan on doing 
this again next year so get those props ready!! 

 
“The Distributor” by e-mail 

 
At the last meeting we discussed the cost savings, which 
can be substantial, by sending the “Distributor” by e-mail 
thereby reducing both printing and postage costs. At the 
moment we will be e-mailing directly to your address but 
when available, we will be posting it on the club website 
for all to view and download as desired. One of the 
benefits of the e-mail method is that all photos can be 
viewed in color as opposed to black and white on the 
version that is printed and sent through the Post Office. 
Please take a few moments to complete the following 
form, copies of which will be at the November Meeting.  
Thank you. 

I would like to receive “The Distributor” by e-mail 
   ____Yes   _____No          ______Not now 
 
   Name_________________________ 
 
   e-mail address___________________ 
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Photos from the Pumpkin Tour from Sharon Johnson 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Photos from the Halloween Party 
At the Johnson’s submitted by Sharon Johnson 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

2006 PANCAKE BREAKFAST 
 
The Orange County Model A Ford Club 
Announces that our Pancake Breakfast 
will be held on Sunday, March 26, 2006. 
Please mark your calendars for this event-
you don’t want to miss it!!! 
 

More details later 

 
 
 
 
 
For Sale: (Continued from Page 11)  
EMO needs to move to a place where he will be 
appreciated. There is list of additional parts 
available but space did not permit listing them 
all.  
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HERE IT IS AGAIN 
 

Orange County Model A Ford Club 
 

2006 Membership Renewal 
 

 
 

Annual Dues---------------------------------------$30.00 
 

(Due and payable now-Please make checks payable to: 
Treasurer, OCMAFC) 

 
Please review the 2005 Roster to make sure all the information is correct 

including address, telephone numbers, e-mails and cars owned  
Make any changes necessary on cut off portion below 

We want to make sure the 2006 Roster is correct!! 
Thank you for sending your renewal dues in early!! 

 
 
 

Please cut here 

 
Name:        
 
Make any changes or corrections here: 
 
 
 
 
Please mail to:  Treasurer 
    Orange County Model A Ford Club 
    Post Office Box 10595 
    Santa Ana, CA 92711 



 
 
 
 

CAR BARN SPECIALS 
Member ads will run two months unless renewed. Non 
member ads will run one month unless renewed. All ads 
must be submitted in writing to: prhyland @att.net or 

OCMAFC  Editors 244 No. Goldenspur Way, 
Orange, CA 92869-4422 
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Visit MAFCA’s Web Site: 
         www.mafca.com/classifieds.html 

 
 
 
 
 
 
   
*FOR SALE: 4 19” Wheels with Firestone Tires-
Black Wall  $400.00 obo. Also 4 used W/W 6:00x16 with 
good tread $50.00 obo. John Pickrell   (760) 631-5720 
 
**FOR SALE: 1929-Closed Cab Pick-up –  
Lebaron Bonney interior complete restoration - under 200 
miles.  $15,500  
For more information call Gary Discher –  
1012 Marina Dr.  
Placentia, Ca. 92870       (714) 996-1970 
 
*FOR SALE: 
1929 Closed Cab Pickup---Super Clean $12,000.00 
Eleanor Pauley  (626) 793-0869 
  
FOR SALE: 
For sale 4 17"  1933 Ford spoke wheels in very good 
condition $25 each obo 
For sale Model A Trunk Rack, stationary. $35 obo. 
For sale Model A muffler, used and very good. Replaced 
with an Aries. $35 obo. 
For sale Model A stock head. Excellent condition, no 
cracks. $35 obo 
For sale 1-19” black wall tire new but unwrapped $60.00 
For sale Fender welting-enough for 2 cars 
Foe sale S/W windshield hinge gasket 
For sale Windshield hinge to body gasket 28-31 non S/W 
Wanted 1 19” white wall tire-used is fine 
John Knox Brea - 562-697-2545 knoxbox59@aol.com 
 

 
 

FOR SALE: 
1915 white model T Touring with white trailer—loaded 
for $17,000--OBO 
1929 white Model A four-door sedan (all original)--
$12,000--OBO 
1936 four-door Ford convertible with roll up windows, 
stock flat head (like new)--$40,000--OBO 
1956 Ford F-100, with 350 Chevrolet V8 with auto 
transmission, new paint and beautiful--$15,000-OBO 
Al Basye (714) 846-5287 
 
FOR SALE: 1932 Model “B” Short Block 
0.60 Bore  BB Crank $750.00---$850.00/Pan 
Vintage Crager OHV Cylinder Head  $2500.00 
Larry McKinney  (714) 963-2724 
18103 Firestone court 
Fountain valley, CA 92708 

     For Sale  e-mail: lgmcspeed@earthlink.net  
 
FOR SALE: 1930 2 Door Sedan. Has overdrive, 
new brakes, new Firestone tires and a 12-volt system. 
Good Motor—runs well $8,000.00 OBO 
Drain Marshall      (310) 378-5061 
 
 
 
FOR SALE: 1931 Deluxe Roadster 
The car was displayed on the showroom 
floor of Harold Loony’s Vintage Auto Parts 
in Orange for 10-15 years.  It is a “driver” 
with about 3000 miles on the engine and 
tires. The car is garaged in Orange. 
An article was published about the 2nd rehab 
of the car in the “Restorer” (July/August 
1989 – Vol 34, Issue 2) titled “Thanks to 
Mike Long from – EMO”.  EMO was my 
fathers Initials.  My father was a long time 
friend of Harold Looney. 
I also will be including with the car a large 
(24” x 30”) framed and matted photo of 52 
Model “A”s on the steps of the California 
State Capitol building. An inventory of parts 
and accessories is available---see page 9 for 
further details and photos. 
Price: $ 16,500.00 
Fred Oehlert  (760) 599-8808 
E-mail: fredoehlert@sbcglobal.net 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
• Deadline for next Distributor 

• November 30, 2005 
• Type or write all articles and ads and e-mail 

to: newsletter@ocmafca.org   
Or 244 No.Goldenspur Way,  

Orange, CA 92869-4422 

General Meeting 
[Second Thursday of every month] 

(Board Meeting at 6:00 PM  
in adjoining meeting room) 

November 10, 7:30 P.M. 
CHOC Hospital Complex 

455 South Main St. Orange CA 
 

From Main Street, turn east onto Providence Ave. 
and immediately, on your right, enter the structure 
and park on the second level.  Meeting room 
accessed from parking structure.  
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